
This past month we have had many obstacles come our way. Some sad,  

some good, we deal with our choices and go forward. 

 

In dealing with the replacement of Chaplain Norbert Butz, I have selected 

Marine Ken Dieckmann to lead us in prayer. I have also asked Marine Mike 

Sappington to serve as our secondary Chaplain.  Thank you gentlemen and 

Good Luck in your service to us. 

  

On the morning of July 4th, we have an opportunity to march in the Webster Groves Parade . It is a 

very moving celebration of our veterans as the residents of Webster stand and cheer as we march 

by. The parade lasts for about an hour and we can provide transportation for those in need. A chal-

lenge will go out to other Detachments in our area. Letõs see who can muster the most marchers. 

The Ladies Auxiliary will also join us. Call me for more details. 

 

We wish everyone a safe and healthy summer, and we hope you can attend our July 18th picnic at 

the Detachment.  More details to follow. 
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Commandantõs Corner: Bob Scannell 

From The Chaplainõs Desk: Kenneth Dieckmann 

I am humbled by the opportunity to serve as our Detachment Chaplin.  I will ask for your patience 

in helping me grasp this honor. 

 

Our loss of three outstanding Marines with two being past Commandants and the other our be-

loved Chaplain.  The loss is great of experience, knowledge and most important their friendship to 

us all.  Our true honor to them I believe should be to try and emulate their respected qualities of a 

light smile, a friendly hand shake, and above all patience for our fellow man.  

 

Our list of sick is with us and we ask God for his divine help as we send prayers and ask for heal-

ing.   

 

Please remember to pray for:  Adrienne Steinke and family, Elaine Butz and family, Jim Vance and 

family, Dave Winkler and family, Moose  McArthur and family, Jim Maguire, Gene Blasé (now in 

Fenton nursing home),  Gordon Murrell (at Lake of Ozarks with daughter Carol), Alfred Krupski 

(oldest Detachment Marine) doing well, Dick Sopp, Dave Dilliard and Alex Kettler, òThe member 

who would bring bread from the hill for all of us.ó  

 

Alex now lives at 206 Carmichael Blvd, Madison, MS 39110, for those who would like to stay in 

contact with him.  

 

As of this writing, we were notified that  Bobby Cox fell ill and is now in a Rehab facility in Texas.  

Please be in prayer for him and family 

 

 



Ladies Auxiliary: Sharon Easter Thanks to everyone who gave of their 

time on that Saturday to stand out in 

front of Samõs Club.  (Maybe it was the 

little show of Bob Jostõs leg that encour-

aged the donations!)   
 

The Department of Missouri Convention 

was held in Springfield, Missouri on June 

19 and 20 and a report will be forthcom-

ing in July.  Ellie Sopp, Carol Holmes and 

Carole Lyston attended this Convention  
 

Tuesday, June 9th marked the first Auxil-

iary meeting of our New Year as we wel-

comed Betty Frazier as Jr. Vice Presi-

dent and Jeanne Kiefer as Captain of the 

Guard to the Board.  As well, a thank you 

goes out to Ellie Sopp for serving as Sec-

retary and to Gladys Cunningham as 

Captain of the Guard this past year.  
 

July is shaping up to be a busy month 

with our Auxiliary meeting on the 14th, 

the MCL picnic on the 18th (we hope you 

will come and enjoy the food, the fun, 

the social time ð and there may even be 

some games inside the Detachment and 

outside on the lawn ð depending on the 

weather).  And of course there will be a 

basket of goodies to raffle.   
 

On Saturday, July 25th, we ladies (and 

some of our Marine hubbies) will be at 

JB Building 52 serving a BBQ picnic 

lunch.   
 

òEXTRAó, òEXTRAó, òEXTRAó 
 

Just In!  Congratulations to Ellie Sopp.  

At the recent Department of Missouri 

Convention, Ellie Sopp was awarded the 

Auxiliary Member of the Year. 

It was yet another sad day on May 26th 

when our Auxiliary participated in the 

Pass and Review for our Detachment 

Chaplain, Norb Butz.  And thanks to 

the ladies who helped set up and serve 

the luncheon for Norbõs family and 

friends on Wednesday, the 27th. What 

a wonderful group (around 200 I be-

lieve) of family and friends were there 

to enjoy a light lunch at the Detach-

ment. 

 

Our Auxiliary ended up the month of 

May on a very high note with our Ma-

rine Rose Day on Saturday, May 30th at 

Samõs Club on Lemay Ferry.  Even 

though it was a dreary misty rainy day, 

the customers were in a VERY giving 

mood, and we collected very close to 

$1,000.00 which will be donated to 

the Greater St. Louis Honor Flight Net-

work.   

LADIES 

AUXILIARY 

MISSION: 

The Marine Corps 

Auxiliary was 

formed for the 

purposes of 

promoting the 

interests of the  

Marine Corps, the 

Marine Corps 

League and to 

protect and 

advance the 

welfare of Marines 

and their 

dependents. 

Auxiliary members 

participate in a 

wide variety of 

programs that 

benefit and 

preserve the 

fundamental rights 

and freedoms of 

every person of 

this Nation, young 

and old.  
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An Associates View:   

Larry Idoux 

 

With Memorial Day last month and D-Day 

on June 6, I am in a little bit of a reflective 

mood.   

 

Helping me reflect are some videos Nancy 

and I have been watching.  PBS Master-

piece Theatre had the series òFoyleõs Waró 

which is set in England beginning in May 

1940 and we have been watching some of 

them.  Assuming the background is accu-

rate, I was surprised by what the English 

people went through before the bombing 

began and after the end of WWII.  I think 

most of us have an idea of the quality of 

English life during the bombing.   

 

Since America has been fortunate in not 

having any wars in our country since the 

Civil War (thanks to the Marine Corps and 

the other veterans), I hadnõt really thought 

about the stress the English people went 

through.  The background to this episode is 

a  murder investigation and it is fascinating 

to watch and think about, (at least in my 

view), one episode set after the end of the 

war when food was very scarce, involving a 

turkey ready to cook that was part of the 

evidence for a murder investigation.   

 

Several people wanted to cook the turkey 

and there were some laughs with that epi-

sode.  If you enjoy mysteries with a good 

story (and perhaps enjoy the English hu-

mor), Nancy and I highly recommend the 

videos.  We get them from the library. 

 

A òsave the dateó note.  Our Detachment 

will have a òNight at the Racesó on Satur-

day September 19th.  The event replaces 

the one scheduled in May.  More details in 

next Scoop.  

 Also, remember our Detachment Picnic on 

July 18th, it will be at our facility with 

events and activities for all ages. 

 

Another reminder to prepare for the Marine 

Corps Ball on November 10, 2015.  This is 

the  240th anniversary of the memorable 

day at Tunõs tavern 

At the end of June, we will, (as a detach-

ment),  have had the privilege to participate 

in over 7,800 Honors ceremonies.  That 

equates to approximately 50,500 man hours.  

If you equate that to the current fee that is 

given to the detachment by the DOD/

Missouri, that is $780,000.00 dollars earned 

over the past 13 years.  In the beginning, we 

were participating in Honors on an almost 

daily basis as we had multiple teams availa-

ble. 
 

We currently have three firing teams and par-

ticipate on a rolling quarterly schedule.  
 

Teams 1 and 2 participate on either a Mon-

day, Thursday or Friday.  Team 3 handles Sat-

urdays.  Teams 1 and 2 are currently doing 

Honors on Fridays. 

 

Fridays are the busiest days for us to partici-

pate with an average of 20 funerals to be 

conducted and spread between three firing 

teams, MCL 183, and two other Veterans 

Service Organizations. 

 

Since Fridays are the busiest and our teams 

have been decimated with injuries and health 

issues, we need help from our members.  

Please contact John Koch  (314) 520-9247 to 

volunteer. 

 

Hal Holmes has relinquished his honor to 

serve as Color Guard Leader.  Taking over for 

him is our Sr. Vice Commandant, Jim Appel-

baum. 

An Associates View: Larry Idoux Honors and Color Guard:  
John Koch, Jim Appelbaum,Steve Michalski 

òThree  

Spent Shells, 

One for Duty, 

One for Country, 

One for Honor.ó 

 

Presented to the  

Deceasedõs next 

of kin. 
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For More Information: 

 

Lee Wisniewski 

314-821-2992 
 


